
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I, Amy T. Harvey, Deputy Town Clerk of the Town of Chapel Hill, North Carolina, 

hereby certify that the attached is a true and correct copy of (2021-05-05/R-7) 

adopted by the Chapel Hill Town Council on May 5, 2021. 

 

      This the 6th day of May, 2021. 

      

Amy T. Harvey  

Deputy Town Clerk 

 

  



A RESOLUTION CALLING A PUBLIC HEARING TO CONSIDER CLOSING AN UNIMPROVED AND 

UNPAVED PORTION OF MITCHELL LANE PUBLIC RIGHT-OF-WAY ON JUNE 9, 2021  (2021-05-

05/R-7) 

 

WHEREAS, the Town of Chapel Hill has received a request, from Adam Zinn to close an unimproved and 

unpaved portion of Mitchell Lane public right-of-way adjacent to 502 Gomains Avenue; and 

 

WHEREAS, Town staff also requests to close the remaining portion of unimproved and unpaved Mitchell 

Lane public right-of-way that is to the north of 502 Gomains Avenue; and 

  

WHEREAS, the house located at 502 Gomains Avenue currently sits atop of the subject right-of-way; 

and 

 

WHEREAS, there is no Town use for the subject ROW. 

  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel Hill that the Council hereby 

declares its intent to consider closing the subject portion of the Mitchell Lane public right-of-way. 

  

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Council calls a Public Hearing at 7:00 pm on Wednesday, June 9, 2021 

in a virtual meeting to receive public comment on the proposed closure of said right-of-way and hereby 

authorizes the Town Manager to arrange publication, posting, and mailing of notices of the Public Hearing 

as required by law. The Public Hearing will be closed and on June 23, 2021, the Council may take final 

action. 

  

This the 5th day of May, 2021. 
 


